JOHN STEELE CHAPTER

82nd Airborne Division Association
201 11th St. LaSalle, IL 61301

[image: image1.emf][image: image2.emf][image: image3.png]


          Chartered by
The United States Congress



Hello Troopers,


    







April 5, 2014
Our next regularly scheduled chapter meeting will be held on Sunday, April 13, 2014 at 1:30 P.M. at the American Legion Home, 901 LaSalle Street, Ottawa, Illinois.  
Local News 
It has been sometime since my last correspondence.  I have been writing this news letter for the past 7 or 8 years now, some years a little more consistently than others.  I guess I just needed a little break.  As a reflection, I do feel one of the most important thing any organization can do is communicate with its members.  Believe me there was some communicating going on.  My phone was ringing off the hook with members’ concerns.  I would like to thank those who expressed their passion for the chapter, and the inspiration to drive on.  There have been rumors floating around that the chapter might dissolve, but I can assure you that while I am at the helm that will not happen.
As we move forward in the chapter, other members have stepped up to help out with some of the duties.  This will be greatly appreciated.  Some of the other changes that we have made are at the top.  Your newly appointed 2014 Chairman for the John Steele Chapter is Chet Phillips.  Your past chairman, Jim Nanouski, has stepped down after two years at the controls.  I would like to personally thank Jim for his dedication and commitment to the chapter.  I will confirm the position of the secretary treasure at the next meeting.  (I might have to do a little arm twisting; we shall see.)

Over the past months we and our neighboring chapters have gained and lost a lot of good paratroopers.  We should cherish the times that we have, and at the same time, celebrate those that have gone before us, so that we may preserve the spirit of the AIRBORNE ways!    We are entering some exciting times as we move forward, forging new friends and honing old ones within and across chapter lines.  I would like to mention our friends from the Chicago Chapter.   Over the past few years we have been going back and forth attending and supporting each other’s functions.  Huge success!  Chairman Mark Mueller is doing some exciting things up at the Chicago Chapter, and I look forward to attending their 4th Annual Airborne Days this September (more information to follow).   From the support of the John Steele Chapter to their 3rd Annual Airborne Days, the Chicago Chapter has made generous donations to our chapter.  (What comes around goes around!)
In the way of communicating, all I can say is email, email, email.  Take a minute and contact me at the email address noted below.  It saves me time and the chapter money.  Remember that all new members must provide proof of airborne qualifications along with the membership form.  Take the time to provide the proper documentation. Your help is greatly appreciated.  

Should any member consider hosting a John Steele Chapter meeting in their town, please contact me.  I would consider any location. This is a great opportunity for members, who otherwise would have to travel great distances to attend the meetings in Ottawa.   

Plan on attending the John Steele Chapter annual picnic.  The picnic will be held on July 13, 2014.  This will be a well-attended event, thus a great opportunity to meet the young and the old.  The picnic will be held at the Dumke place at 1919 Champlain St., Ottawa, Illinois.

The chapter’s annual financial statement is completed.  A review of the receipts and statements will be conducted during the next chapter meeting.  The 2013 financial statements are due to National on April 10, 2014.

The Spring Paraglide deadline is April 30, 2014 for chapter articles.  Due to the overwhelming response to submit articles, chapters are encouraged to limit the size to one half page. Remember that you can always view the Paraglide online.  Please advise your chapter officer if you consider opting for the online version in lieu of the hard copy.

Check out the John Steele chapter's web site at http://82airbornejsc.com/ and like us on Facebook while searching "John Steele Chapter”. On our website, we will be posting the John Steele Chapter news letter, pictures, useful links, and other up-and-coming events.  
National News (From the National Bulletin)
Most of the Division is home at Fort Bragg, with the exception of elements of the 1st (505 PIR-Devils) and 2nd (325 AIR-Falcons) Brigade Combat Team that are deployed to Afghanistan.  The 3rd BCT (505 PIR-Panthers) is the Division Ready Force on alert status.  The BBC is looking to put together radio coverage to mark the 70th Anniversary this year and would like to set up interviews with WWII Veterans to talk about their preparation ahead of D-Day and June 6, 1944.  The POC is Michael Horton, Program Editor, BBC.  For contact information, drop me a line or the March Bulletin on the Association's web site.
Please make arrangements to attend the 68th National Convention this year.  This social and casual, old and new veteran environment will be held August 20-24th in Springfield Missouri.   Make your plans now.  Additional information can be viewed on the Association's website @ www.82ndairborneassociation.org
"The art of war is simple enough.  Find out where your enemy is.  Get at him as soon as you can.  Strike him as hard as you can, and keep moving on."  Ulysses S. Grant (1822 - 1885)

Fly it high with pride!  Every day is Flag Day!
Chairman,








Secretary,
Chet Phillips











815-224-4537

Phillips066@comcast.net










E-mail- Phillips066@comcast.net
Web Site - http://82airbornejsc.com


